The taxi re-capitalisation programme was approved in September 1999 to reduce the number of old vehicles on the road and introduce an electronic management system to shift the taxi industry from a cash-based to a non-cash-based system. Government has undertaken to pay a "scrapping allowance" to operators for replacing ageing and unsafe minibus taxis with new 18 and 35-seater vehicles. The payment would be calculated as a percentage of the total cost of the new taxi

In 2000, there were approximately 126 000 taxi vehicles in South Africa. On average, they were ten years old and were not fit for public transport operation. The replacement value of the taxi fleet was estimated at between R15 and R20 billion.

Although a tendering process was started in 2000, unforeseen obstacles have slowed the process down considerably and the Rand’s decline during 2001 and 2002 led to concerns about the increased cost of the re-capitalisation programme.

It took the whole of 2001 to get the taxi organisations to unify to work on the re-capitalisation programme. 

In 2001, The National Minister of Transport, the Provincial MEC's for Transport and representatives of the minibus taxi industry organised in the South African Taxi Council (Sataco) stated in their Memorandum of understanding on the future of the minibus taxi industry that the re-capitalisation programme was an important economic issues requiring attention and resolution.

Much of 2002 was taken up with the fight by the unified SA National Taxi Council (SANTACO) to wrest control from government of the second key aspect of the re-capitalisation scheme, the electronic management system (EMS). This is a smart card system that will track the number of passengers using the new taxis, the route the taxi is following, and the fees paid.

Some of the expected advantages of the taxi re-capitalisation programme are that:

· The largest part of South Africa’s transport system will be revitalised

· Taxis will be safer and more comfortable

· Conflicts over taxi routes will end

· Taxi drivers will experience better wages and working conditions

· Taxi owners will benefit from cooperative purchasing at lower rates

· That black entrepreneurs will have a host of new opportunities to explore

· Income received from the taxi industry will be taxed

· Information on public transport patterns will be easily accessible

The first taxi permits, which will allow taxi operators to qualify for government’s re-capitalisation programme, were in May 2003. 

It is expected that the first instalment of the new maxi-taxis will come on stream by the end of June 2003. 

